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To return to the queen his wife. When the Magian fled with her, he proffered himself to her and lavished unto her wealth galore, but she rejected
his suit and was like to slay herself for chagrin at that which had befallen and for grief for her separation from her husband. Moreover, she refused
meat and drink and offered to cast herself into the sea; but the Magian shackled her and straitened her and clad her in a gown of wool and said to
her, 'I will continue thee in misery and abjection till thou obey me and consent to my wishes.' So she took patience and looked for God to deliver
her from the hand of that accursed one; and she ceased not to travel with him from place to place till he came with her to the city wherein her
husband was king and his goods were put under seal..? ? ? ? ? Crude amber (158) in its native land unheeded goes, but, when It comes abroad, upon
the necks to raise it men delight..The folk of the quarter heard him and assembled under the window; and when he was ware of them, he opened the
window and said to them, "Are ye not ashamed, O pimps? Every one in his own house doth what he will and none hindereth him; but we drink one
poor day and ye assemble and come, cuckoldy varlets that ye are! To-day, wine, and to-morrow [another] matter; and from hour to hour [cometh]
relief." So they laughed and dispersed. Then the girl drank till she was intoxicated, when she called to mind her lord and wept, and the old man said
to her, "What maketh thee weep, O my lady?" "O elder," replied she, "I am a lover and separated [from him I love]." Quoth he, "O my lady, what is
this love?" "And thou," asked she, "hast thou never been in love?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered he, "never in all my life heard I of this thing,
nor have I ever known it! Is it of the sons of Adam or of the Jinn?" She laughed and said, "Verily, thou art even as those of whom the poet
speaketh, when as he saith ..." And she repeated the following verses:.Then the king took counsel with himself to build his son a bath and adorn it
with various paintings, so he might show it to him and divert him with the sight thereof, to the intent that his body might be solaced thereby and
that the obsession of travel might cease from him and he be turned from [his purpose of] removal from his parents. So he addressed himself to the
building of the bath and assembling architects and builders and artisans from all the towns and citadels and islands [of his dominions], assigned
them a site and marked out its boundaries. Then the workmen occupied themselves with the making of the bath and the setting out and adornment
of its cabinets and roofs. They used paints and precious stones of all kinds, according to the variousness of their hues, red and green and blue and
yellow and what not else of all manner colours; and each artisan wrought at his handicraft and each painter at his art, whilst the rest of the folk
busied themselves with transporting thither varicoloured stones..Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'By Allah, O Sheikh, my sister Tuhfeh is indeed
unique among the folk of her time, and I hear that she singeth upon all sweet- scented flowers.' 'Yes, O my lady,' answered Iblis, 'and I am in the
utterest of wonderment thereat. But there remaineth somewhat of sweet-scented flowers, that she hath not besung, such as the myrtle and the
tuberose and the jessamine and the moss-rose and the like.' Then he signed to her to sing upon the rest of the flowers, that Queen Es Shuhba might
hear, and she said, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and played thereon in many modes, then returned to the first mode and sang the
following verses:.I seated myself amiddleward the saloon, misdoubting, and as I sat, there came down on me from the estrade seven naked men,
without other clothing than leather girdles about their waists. One of them came up to me and took my turban, whilst another took my
handkerchief, that was in my sleeve, with my money, and a third stripped me of my clothes; after which a fourth came and bound my hands behind
me with his girdle. Then they all took me up, pinioned as I was, and casting me down, fell a-dragging me towards a sink-hole that was there and
were about to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a violent knocking at the door. When they heard this, they were afraid and their minds were
diverted from me by fear; so the woman went out and presently returning, said to them, 'Fear not; no harm shall betide you this day. It is only your
comrade who hath brought you your noon-meal.' With this the new-comer entered, bringing with him a roasted lamb; and when he came in to them,
he said to them, 'What is to do with you, that ye have tucked up [your sleeves and trousers]?' Quoth they, '[This is] a piece of game we have
caught.'.There came one day an old woman [to the stuff-market], with a casket of precious workmanship, containing trinkets, and she was
accompanied by a damsel great with child. The old woman sat down at the shop of a draper and giving him to know that the damsel was with child
by the prefect of police of the city, took of him, on credit, stuffs to the value of a thousand dinars and deposited with him the casket as security.
[She opened the casket and] showed him that which was therein; and he found it full of trinkets [apparently] of price; [so he trusted her with the
goods] and she took leave of him and carrying the stuffs to the damsel, who was with her, [went her way]. Then the old woman was absent from
him a great while, and when her absence was prolonged, the draper despaired of her; so he went up to the prefect's house and enquired of the
woman of his household, [who had taken his stuffs on credit;] but could get no tidings of her nor lit on aught of her trace..? ? ? ? ? The season of
my presence is never at an end 'Mongst all their time in gladness and solacement who spend,.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? xa. The Old Woman and the Draper's
Wife dccccxvii.As for Er Razi and El Merouzi, they made peace with each other and sat down to share the booty. Quoth El Merouzi, 'I will not give
thee a dirhem of this money, till thou pay me my due of the money that is in thy house.' And Er Razi said 'I will not do it, nor will I subtract this
from aught of my due.' So they fell out upon this and disputed with one another and each went saying to his fellow, 'I will not give thee a dirhem!'
And words ran high between them and contention was prolonged..? ? ? ? ? Yea, so but Selma in the dust my bedfellow may prove, Fair fall it thee!
In heaven or hell I reck not if it be..Presently, up came a woman with a phial of urine, and when the [mock] physician saw the phial afar off, he said
to her, 'This is the urine of a man, a stranger.' 'Yes,' answered she; and he continued, 'Is he not a Jew and is not his ailment indigestion?' 'Yes,'
replied the woman, and the folk marvelled at this; wherefore the man was magnified in Galen's eyes, for that he heard speech such as was not of the
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usage of physicians, seeing that they know not urine but by shaking it and looking into it anear neither know they a man's water from a woman's
water, nor a stranger's [from a countryman's], nor a Jew's from a Sherifs. (22) Then said the woman, 'What is the remedy?' Quoth the weaver, 'Pay
down the fee.' So she paid him a dirhem and he gave her medicines contrary to that ailment and such as would aggravate the patient's malady..Now
this letter was written with ultramarine upon the skin of the hog-deer, the which is goodlier than parchment or paper and inclineth unto yellow, and
was to the following effect: 'From the King of Hind, before whom are a thousand elephants and on the battlements of his palace a thousand jewels,
[to the Khalif Haroun er Reshid, greeting]. To proceed: (209) we send thee some small matter of presents, which do thou accept and be to us as a
brother and a friend, for that the love of thee aboundeth in our heart and we would have thee to know that we look to thee for an answer. Indeed, we
are sharers with thee in love and fear, ceasing (210) never to do thee honour; and for a beginning, we send thee the Book of the Quintessence of
Balms and a present after the measure of that which is fallen to our lot. Indeed, this is unworthy of thy rank, but we beseech thee, O brother, to
favour us by accepting it, and peace be on thee!'.When the Cadi heard this, his colour changed and he was troubled and waxed exceeding wroth and
was rike to burst for excess of rage. Then said he to the merchant, "God forbid that this should be! How shall it be permitted that the daughter of the
Cadi of the Muslims abide with a man of the dancers and vile of origin? By Allah, except thou divorce her forthright, I will bid beat thee and cast
thee into prison till thou die! Had I foreknown that thou wast of them, I had not suffered thee to approach me, but had spat in thy face, for that thou
art filthier (268) than a dog or a hog." Then he gave him a push and casting him down from his stead, commanded him to divorce; but he said, "Be
clement to me, O Effendi, for that God is clement, and hasten not. I will not divorce my wife, though thou give me the kingdom of Irak.".So the
notary went up to the lieutenant, who was among the witnesses, and said "It is well. Is she not such an one whose marriage contract we drew up in
such a place?" Then he betook himself to the woman's house and cried out upon her; whereupon she brought him the [forged] contract and he took
it and returned with it to the lieutenant of police. When the latter had taken cognizance [of the document and professed himself satisfied, the
assessor] said [to the notary,] "Go to our lord and master, the Cadi of the Cadis, and acquaint him with that which befalleth his assessors." The
notary rose to go, but the lieutenant of police feared [for himself] and was profuse in beseeching the assessor and kissing his hands, till he forgave
him; whereupon the lieutenant went away in the utterest of concern and affright. On this wise the assessor ordered the case and carried out the
forgery and feigned marriage with the woman; [and thus was calamity warded off from him] by the excellence of his contrivance." (121).Quoth
Selma to Selim, 'Hasten not to slay him, but ponder the matter and consider the issue to which it may lead; for whoso considereth not the issues [of
his actions], fortune is no friend to him.' Then they arose on the morrow and occupied themselves with devising how they should turn away their
mother from that man, and she forebode mischief from them, by reason of that which she saw in their eyes of alteration, for that she was keen of
wit and crafty. So she took precaution for herself against her children and Selma said to Selim, 'Thou seest that whereinto we have fallen through
this woman, and indeed she hath gotten wind of our purpose and knoweth that we have discovered her secret. So, doubtless, she will plot against us
the like of that which we plot for her; for indeed up to now she had concealed her affair, and now she will forge lies against us; wherefore,
methinks, there is a thing [fore-]written to us, whereof God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) knew in His foreknowledge and
wherein He executeth His ordinances.' 'What is that?' asked he, and she said, 'It is that we arise, I and thou, and go forth this night from this land
and seek us a land wherein we may live and witness nought of the doings of yonder traitress; for whoso is absent from the eye is absent from the
heart, and quoth one of the poets in the following verse:.The Sixteenth Night of the Month..Then the two kings appointed their father-in-law the
vizier to be viceroy in Samarcand and assigned him five of the chief amirs to accompany him, charging them attend him and do him service. The
vizier kissed the earth and prayed that they might be vouchsafed length of life. Then he went in to his daughters, whilst the eunuchs and ushers
walked before him, and saluted them and bade them farewell. They kissed his hands and gave him joy of the kingship and bestowed on him
treasures galore. Then he took leave of them and setting out, journeyed days and nights till he came within three days' journey of Samarcand, where
the townspeople met him and rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy. So he entered Samarcand and they decorated the city, and it was a notable day.
He sat down on the throne of his kingship and the viziers did him homage and the grandees and amirs of Samarcand and prayed that he might be
vouchsafed justice and victory and length of continuance [on life]. So he bestowed on them dresses of honour and entreated them with worship and
they made him Sultan over them..Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..As for Belehwan, when he fled and
fortified himself, his power waxed amain and there remained for him but to make war upon his father, who had cast his affection upon the child and
used to rear him on his knees and supplicate God the Most High that he might live, so he might commit the commandment to him. When he came
to five years of age, the king mounted him on horseback and the people of the city rejoiced in him and invoked on him length of life, so he might
take his father's leavings (130) and [heal] the heart of his grandfather..? ? ? ? ? I am become, for severance from my loved one, Like a left hand,
forsaken of the right..? ? ? ? ? n. The Fourteenth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.Then the king assembled his nobles and commons and the astrologers
and said to them, 'Know that what God hath graven upon the forehead, be it fair fortune or calamity, none may avail to efface, and all that is
decreed unto a man he must needs abide. Indeed, this my caretaking and my endeavour profited me nought, for that which God decreed unto my
son, he hath abidden and that which He decreed unto me hath betided me. Nevertheless, I praise God and thank Him for that this was at my son's
hand and not at the hand of another, and praised be He for that the kingship is come to my son!' And he strained the youth to his breast and
embraced him and kissed him, saying, 'O my son, this matter was on such a wise, and of my care and watchfulness over thee from destiny, I lodged
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thee in that pit; but caretaking availed not.' Then he took the crown of the kingship and set it on his son's head and caused the folk and the people
swear fealty to him and commended the subjects to his care and enjoined him to justice and equity. And he took leave of him that night and died
and his son reigned in his stead..? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing-Girl dccccxc.When the night came, the king sat in his privy
chamber and sending after the vizier, sought of him the promised story; and he said, "Know, O august king, that.Abou Sabir, Story of, i. 90..?THE
KING'S SON WHO FELL IN LOVE WITH THE PICTURE..Baghdad, El Abbas and the King's Daughter of, iii. 53..? ? ? ? ? To me your rigour
love-delight, your distance nearness is; Ay, your injustice equity, and eke your wrath consent..? ? ? ? ? Nor troops have I nor henchmen nor one to
lend me aid Save God, to whom, my Maker, my voice in praise I rear..It chanced one night that the king sallied forth without the city and drank and
the wine got the mastery of him and he became drunken. So, of the youth's fearfulness for him, he said, 'I will keep watch myself over the king this
night, seeing that he deserveth this from me, for that which he hath wrought with me of kindnesses.' So he arose forthright and drawing his sword,
stationed himself at the door of the king's pavilion. Now one of the royal servants saw him standing there, with the drawn sword in his hand, and he
was of those who envied him his favour with the king; so he said to him, 'Why dost thou on this wise at this season and in the like of this place?'
Quoth the youth, 'I am keeping watch over the king myself, in requital of his bounties to me.'.When she awoke, she said to the old man, "O elder,
hast thou aught of food?" And he answered, "O my lady, I have bread and olives." Quoth she, "That is food fit but for the like of thee. As for me, I
will have nought but roast lamb and broths and fat rissoled fowls and stuffed ducks and all manner meats dressed with [pounded nuts and
almond-]kernels and sugar." "O my lady," replied the Muezzin, "I never heard of this chapter in the Koran, nor was it revealed unto our lord
Mohammed, whom God bless and keep!" (31) She laughed and said, "O elder, the matter is even as thou sayest; but bring me inkhorn and paper."
So he brought her what she sought and she wrote a letter and gave it to him, together with a seal-ring from her finger, saying, "Go into the city and
enquire for such an one the money-changer and give him this my letter.".Then he left beating him and when the thief came to himself, the woman
said to her husband, 'O man, this house is on hire and we owe its owners much money, and we have nought; so how wilt thou do?' And she went on
to bespeak him thus. Quoth the thief, 'And what is the amount of the rent?' 'It will be fourscore dirhems,' answered the husband; and the thief said, 'I
will pay this for thee and do thou let me go my way.' Then said the wife, 'O man, how much do we owe the baker and the greengrocer?' Quoth the
thief, 'What is the sum of this?' And the husband said, 'Sixscore dirhems.' 'That makes two hundred dirhems,' rejoined the other; 'let me go my way
and I will pay them.' But the wife said, 'O my dear one, and the girl groweth up and needs must we marry her and equip her and [do] what else is
needful' So the thief said to the husband, 'How much dost thou want?' And he answered, 'A hundred dirhems, in the way of moderation.' (250)
Quoth the thief, 'That makes three hundred dirhems.' And the woman said, 'O my dear one, when the girl is married, thou wilt need money for
winter expenses, charcoal and firewood and other necessaries.' 'What wouldst thou have?' asked the thief; and she said, 'A hundred dirhems.' 'Be it
four hundred dirhems,' rejoined he; and she said, 'O my dear one and solace of mine eyes, needs must my husband have capital in hand, wherewith
he may buy merchandise and open him a shop.' 'How much will that be?' asked he, and she said, 'A hundred dirhems.' Quoth the thief, '[That makes
five hundred dirhems; I will pay it;] but may I be divorced from my wife if all my possessions amount to more than this, and that the savings of
twenty years! Let me go my way, so I may deliver them to thee.' 'O fool,' answered she, 'how shall I let thee go thy way? Give me a right token.'
[So he gave her a token for his wife] and she cried out to her young daughter and said to her, 'Keep this door.'.37. Abou Mohammed the Lazy
ccc.When Aamir heard his lord's verses, he knew that he was a slave of love [and that she of whom he was enamoured abode] in Baghdad. Then
they fared on night and day, traversing plains and stony wastes, till they came in sight of Baghdad and lighted down in its suburbs (66) and lay the
night there. When they arose in the morning, they removed to the bank of the Tigris and there they encamped and sojourned three days..By Him
whom I worship, indeed, I swear, O thou that mine eye dost fill, ii. 213..Then they agreed upon a device between them, to wit, that they should
feign an occasion in their own country, under pretext that she had there wealth buried from the time of her husband Melik Shah and that none knew
of it but this eunuch who was with her, wherefore it behoved that he should go and fetch it. So she acquainted the king her husband with this and
sought of him leave for the eunuch to go: and the king granted him permission for the journey and charged him cast about for a device, lest any get
wind of him. Accordingly, the eunuch disguised himself as a merchant and repairing to Belehwan's city, began to enquire concerning the youth's
case; whereupon they told him that he had been prisoned in an underground dungeon and that his uncle had released him and dispatched him to
such a place, where they had slain him. When the eunuch heard this, it was grievous to him and his breast was straitened and he knew not what he
should do..Ali of Damascus and Sitt el Milah, Noureddin, iii. 3..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Announcing the return o' th' absent ones,.Then Mesrour carried
her to the other end of the sitting-chamber and bound her eyes and making her sit, stood awaiting a second commandment; whereupon quoth the
Lady Zubeideh, "O Commander of the Faithful, with thy permission, wilt thou not vouchsafe this damsel a share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou
slay her, it were injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done with her?" And she said, "Forbear to slay her and send for her lord. If he be as she
describeth him in grace and goodliness, she is excused, and if he be not on this wise, then slay her, and this shall be thy justification against her."
(22).? ? ? ? ? This is my saying; apprehend its purport, then, and know I may in no wise yield consent to that thou dost opine..Then they spread the
ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode
forth with them and brought them three days' journey on their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As
for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey between them and
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Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil,
bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his
slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as they were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as
hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother. When the dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the approach of El
Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or small, old man or
infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..So the folk resorted to her from all parts and she used to pray God (to whom belong might and
majesty) for the oppressed and God granted him relief, and against his oppressor, and He broke him in sunder. Moreover, she prayed for the sick
and they were made whole; and on this wise she abode a great space of time. As for her husband, when he returned from the pilgrimage, his brother
and the neighbours acquainted him with his wife's affair, whereat he was sore concerned and misdoubted of their story, for that which he knew of
her chastity and prayerfulness; and he wept for her loss..? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.When her master heard this,
his reason fled for joy and he went to his friend the draper and said to him, "Thou wast right in the matter of the damsel, for that she is enamoured
of the young Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the bazaar and when thou seest him, salute him and say to him, 'Indeed, thy
departure the other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was grievous to me; so, if thou be still minded to buy the girl, I will abate thee an
hundred dinars of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable entreatment of thee and making myself agreeable to thee; for that thou art a
stranger in our land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold off from thee, know that he will not buy; in which case, let me know, so I
may contrive thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this, conceal not from me aught..? ? ? ? ? Or if to me "I'm absent" thou sayest,
"'Tis a lie," My heart replies, bewildered 'twixt doubt and certainty..? ? ? ? ? b. The Story of Janshah ccccxcix.Then he turned back, pondering upon
that sleeping youth, and coming to him, as he slept, lighted down from his horse and sat down by him. He fixed his eyes upon his face and
considered him awhile and said in himself, 'For aught I know, this youth may be Melik Shah.' And he fell a-hemming and saying, 'Harkye, O
youth!' Whereupon the sleeper awoke and sat up; and the eunuch said to him, 'Who is thy father in this village and where is thy dwelling?' The
youth sighed and answered, 'I am a stranger;' and the eunuch said, 'From what land art thou and who is thy father?' Quoth the other, 'I am from such
a land,' and the eunuch ceased not to question him and he to answer him, till he was certified of him and knew him. So he rose and embraced him
and kissed him and wept over his case. Moreover, he told him that he was going about in quest of him and informed him that he was come privily
from the king his mother's husband and that his mother would be content [to know] that he was alive and well, though she saw him not..Then El
Abbas took leave of the king and went away to his own house. Now it befell that he passed under the palace of Mariyeh the king's daughter, and
she was sitting at a window. He chanced to look round and his eyes met those of the princess, whereupon his wit departed and he was like to swoon
away, whilst his colour changed and he said, "Verily, we are God's and to Him we return!" But he feared for himself lest estrangement betide him;
so he concealed his secret and discovered not his case to any of the creatures of God the Most High. When he reached his house, his servant Aamir
said to him, "O my lord, I seek refuge for thee with God from change of colour! Hath there betided thee a pain from God the Most High or hath
aught of vexation befallen thee? Verily, sickness hath an end and patience doth away vexation." But the prince returned him no answer. Then he
brought out inkhorn [and pen] and paper and wrote the following verses:.As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings
before thee and their women have played them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more
abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life
long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of
women and of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee
[somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these
latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related
to a company and spoke as follows:.When they reached the city, the king heard of their coming and commanded that they should attend him with
what befitted [of their merchandise]. So they presented themselves before him, [and the boy with them,] whom when the king saw, he said to them,
"To whom belongeth this boy?" And they answered, "O king, we were going in such a road, when there came out upon us a sort of robbers; so we
made war upon them and overcame them and took this boy prisoner. Then we questioned him, saying, 'Who is thy father?' and he answered, 'I am
the captain's son of the thieves.'" Quoth the king, "I would fain have this boy." And the captain of the caravan said, "God maketh thee gift of him, O
king of the age, and we all are thy slaves." Then the king dismissed [the people of] the caravan and let carry the youth into his palace and he
became as one of the servants, what while his father the king knew not that he was his son. As time went on, the king observed in him good
breeding and understanding and knowledge (100) galore and he pleased him; so he committed his treasuries to his charge and straitened the viziers'
hand therefrom, commanding that nought should be taken forth therefrom except by leave of the youth. On this wise he abode a number of years
and the king saw in him nought but fidelity and studiousness in well-doing..Quoth the cook, 'Nothing will serve but I must slay thee, O fellow; for,
if I spare thee, I shall myself be slain.' But Selim said, 'O my brother, I will counsel thee somewhat (74) other than this.' 'What is it?' asked the
cook. 'Say and be brief, ere I cut thy throat' And Selim said, '[Do thou suffer me to live and] keep me, that I may be a servant unto thee, and I will
work at a craft, of the crafts of the skilled workmen, wherefrom there shall return to thee every day two dinars.' Quoth the cook, 'What is the craft?'
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and Selim said, 'The cutting [and polishing] of jewels.'.It is told of Jaafer ben Yehya the Barmecide that he sat down one day to drink and being
minded to be private (with his friends), sent for his boon-companions, in whom he delighted, and charged the chamberlain (145) that he should
suffer none of the creatures of God the Most High to enter, save a man of his boon-companions, by name Abdulmelik ben Salih, (146) who was
behindhand with them. Then they donned coloured clothes, (147) for that it was their wont, whenas they sat in the wine-chamber, to don raiment of
red and yellow and green silk, and sat down to drink, and the cups went round and the lutes pulsed..? ? ? ? ? c. Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo
Police cccxliv.[When the king returned to his palace,] he went in to his wife Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'I give thee the glad news of thine
eunuch's return.' And he told her what had betided and of the youth whom he had brought with him. When she heard this, her wits fled and she
would have cried out, but her reason restrained her, and the king said to her, 'What is this? Art thou overcome with grief for [the loss of] the
treasure or [for that which hath befallen] the eunuch?' 'Nay, as thy head liveth, O king!' answered she. 'But women are fainthearted.' Then came the
servant and going in to her, told her all that had befallen him and acquainted her with her son's case also and with that which he had suffered of
stresses and how his uncle had exposed him to slaughter and he had been taken prisoner and they had cast him into the pit and hurled him from the
top of the citadel and how God had delivered him from these perils, all of them; and he went on to tell her [all that had betided him], whilst she
wept..His father rejoiced in him with the utmost joy and his heart was solaced and he was glad; and he made banquets to the folk and clad the poor
and the widows. He named the boy Sidi (3) Noureddin Ali and reared him in fondness and delight among the slaves and servants. When he came to
seven years of age, his father put him to school, where he learned the sublime Koran and the arts of writing and reckoning: and when he reached his
tenth year, he learned horsemanship and archery and to occupy himself with arts and sciences of all kinds, part and parts. (4) He grew up pleasant
and subtle and goodly and lovesome, ravishing all who beheld him, and inclined to companying with brethren and comrades and mixing with
merchants and travellers. From these latter he heard tell of that which they had seen of the marvels of the cities in their travels and heard them say,
"He who leaveth not his native land diverteth not himself [with the sight of the marvels of the world,] and especially of the city of Baghdad.".Nor,"
added the vizier, "is this, O king of the age, more extraordinary or stranger than the story of the king and his chamberlain's wife; nay, the latter is
rarer than this and more delightsome.".Then she took leave of me and I of her, after I had strained her to my bosom and embraced her and we had
kissed awhile. So she went away and I abode expecting the appointed day, till it came, when I arose and went forth, intending for the trysting-place;
but a friend of mine met me by the way [and would have me go home with him. So I accompanied him to his house] and when I came up [into his
sitting-chamber] he locked the door on me and went forth to fetch what we might eat and drink. He was absent till mid-day, then till the hour of
afternoon-prayer, whereat I was sore disquieted. Then he was absent till sundown, and I was like to die of chagrin and impatience; [and indeed he
returned not] and I passed my night on wake, nigh upon death, for that the door was locked on me, and my soul was like to depart my body on
account of the tryst..Then they drank till they were drunken, and when they had taken leave [of their wits], the host turned to me and said, "Thou
dealtest not friendly with him who sought an alms of thee and thou saidst to him, 'How loathly thou art!'" I considered him and behold, he was the
lophand who had accosted me in my pleasaunce. So I said, "O my lord, what is this thou sayest?" And he answered, saying, "Wait; thou shall
remember it." So saying, he shook his head and stroked his beard, whilst I sat down for fear. Then he put out his hand to my veil and shoes and
laying them by his side, said to me, "Sing, O accursed one!" So I sang till I was weary, whilst they occupied themselves with their case and
intoxicated themselves and their heat redoubled. (136) Presently, the doorkeeper came to me and said, "Fear not, O my lady; but, when thou hast a
mind to go, let me know." Quoth I, "Thinkest thou to delude me?" And he said, "Nay, by Allah! But I have compassion on thee for that our captain
and our chief purposeth thee no good and methinketh he will slay thee this night." Quoth I to him, "An thou be minded to do good, now is the
time." And he answered, saying, "When our chief riseth to do his occasion and goeth to the draught-house, I will enter before him with the light and
leave the door open; and do thou go whithersoever thou wilt.".? ? ? ? ? In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with
love and longing; nought in answer can I say..Quoth the merchant, 'Indeed, it is as the old man avoucheth and he is an excellent judge.' And the
king said, 'Increase his allowance.' But the old man stood still and did not go away. So the king said to him, 'Why dost thou not go about thy
business?' And he answered, 'My business is with the king.' 'Name what thou wouldst have,' said the king, and the other replied, 'I would have thee
question me of the quintessences of men, even as thou hast questioned me of the quintessences of horses.' Quoth the king, 'We have no occasion to
question thee of [this].' But the old man replied, 'I have occasion to acquaint thee.' 'Say what thou pleasest,' rejoined the king, and the old man said,
'Verily, the king is the son of a baker.' Quoth the king 'How knowest thou that?' And the other replied, 'Know, O king, that I have examined into
degrees and dignities (210) and have learnt this.'.? ? ? ? ? My clothes of sendal are, my veil of the sun's light, The very handiwork of God the Lord
Most High..Therewith Nuzhet el Fuad rejoiced and said, "Indeed, this is an excellent device." [Then Aboulhusn stretched himself out] forthright
and she shut his eyes and tied his feet and covered him with the kerchief and did what [else] her lord had bidden her; after which she rent her dress
and uncovering her head, let down her hair and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, crying out and weeping, When the princess saw her in this case, she
said to her, "What plight is this [in which I see thee]? What is thy story and what maketh thee weep?" And Nuzhet el Fuad answered, weeping and
crying out the while, "O my lady, may thy head live and mayst thou survive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." The Lady Zubeideh mourned for
him and said, "Alas for Aboulhusn el Khelia!" And she wept for him awhile. Then she bade her treasuress give Nuzhet el Fuad a hundred dinars
and a piece of silk and said to her, "O Nuzhet el Fuad, go, lay him out and carry him forth.".When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's speech, he
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was confounded before him and abashed and marvelled at the gravity of his understanding and his patience. So he sprang up to him and embraced
him and the vizier kissed his feet. Then the king called for a sumptuous dress of honour and cast it over Er Rehwan and entreated him with the
utmost honour and showed him special favour and restored him to his rank and vizierate. Moreover he imprisoned those who had sought his
destruction with leasing and committed unto himself to pass judgment upon the interpreter who had expounded to him the dream. So the vizier
abode in the governance of the realm till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights; and this (added Shehrzad) is all, O king of the age, that hath
come down to us of King Shah Bekht and his vizier..The merchant went out and returned to the old woman, who, seeing him changed of colour,
said to him, 'What did he ask thee, [may God confound] his hoariness?' So he acquainted her with the case and she said to him, 'Fear not; I will
bring thee forth of this [strait].' Quoth he, 'God requite thee with good!' And she said, 'To-morrow go to him with a stout heart and say, "The answer
to that whereof thou askest me is that thou put the heads of two staves into one of the holes; then take the other two staves and lay them across the
middle of the first two and stop with their heads the second hole and with their butts the fourth hole. Then take the butts of the first two staves and
stop with them the third hole."' (232).When the damsel had made an end of her song, El Abbas swooned away and they sprinkled on him
rose-water, mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he called another damsel (now there was on her of linen and clothes and ornaments
that which beggareth description, and she was endowed with brightness and loveliness and symmetry and perfection, such as shamed the crescent
moon, and she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks and her name was Hafizeh) and said to her, "O Hafizeh, close thine eyes and tune thy
lute and sing to us upon the days of separation." She answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and taking the lute, tuned its strings and cried
out from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? For whom is thy departure even as a father's loss! To fly or
creep, like nestlings, alone, they strive in vain..Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The Weaver who became a, ii. 21..Appointed Term, Of the,
i. 147..? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone, "What love ye," quoth he, "[if to love me ye disdain?"].One day, there
came a traveller and seeing the picture, said, 'There is no god but God! My brother wrought this picture.' So the king sent for him and questioned
him of the affair of the picture and where was he who had wrought it. 'O my lord,' answered the traveller, 'we are two brothers and one of us went
to the land of Hind and fell in love with the king's daughter of the country, and it is she who is the original of the portrait. In every city he entereth,
he painteth her portrait, and I follow him, and long is my journey.' When the king's son heard this, he said,'Needs must I travel to this damsel.' So
he took all manner rarities and store of riches and journeyed days and nights till he entered the land of Hind, nor did he win thereto save after sore
travail. Then he enquired of the King of Hind and he also heard of him..Therewith King Shah Bekht rejoiced with an exceeding great joy and said,
'Praise be to God who hath delivered me from yonder man and hath preserved me from the loss of the kingship and the cessation of prosperity from
me!' So the affair of the vizier returned to order and well-being and the king restored him to his place and advanced him in rank. Moreover, he
assembled the folk who had missaid of him and destroyed them all, to the last man. And how like," continued the vizier, "is this story unto that of
myself and King Shah Bekht, with regard to that whereinto I am fallen of the changing of the king's heart and his giving credence to others against
me; but now is the righteousness of my dealing established in thine eyes, for that God the Most High hath inspired me with wisdom and endowed
thee with longanimity and patience [to hearken] from me unto that which He allotted unto those who had foregone us, till He hath shown forth my
innocence and made manifest unto thee the truth. For now the days are past, wherein it was avouched to the king that I should endeavour for the
destruction of my soul, (81) [to wit,] the month; and behold, the probation time is over and gone, and past is the season of evil and ceased, by the
king's good fortune." Then he bowed his head and was silent. (82).? ? ? ? ? My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, Whose beauty amazeth all
those that behold..When El Aziz had sat awhile, he summoned the mamelukes of his son El Abbas, and they were five-and-twenty in number,
besides half a score slave-girls, as they were moons, five of whom the king had brought with him and other five he had left with the prince's
mother. When the mamelukes came before him, he cast over each of them a mantle of green brocade and bade them mount like horses of one and
the same fashion and enter Baghdad and enquire concerning their lord El Abbas. So they entered the city and passed through the [streets and]
markets, and there abode in Baghdad nor old man nor boy but came forth to gaze on them and divert himself with the sight of their beauty and
grace and the goodliness of their aspect and of their clothes and horses, for that they were even as moons. They gave not over going till they came
to the royal palace, where they halted, and the king looked at them and seeing their beauty and the goodliness of their apparel and the brightness of
their faces, said, "Would I knew of which of the tribes these are!" And he bade the eunuch bring him news of them..The eunuch returned and told
the king, who said, "Indeed, we have been neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with the king? By Allah, my soul
misdoubted me that the youth was of the sons of the kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his usage of] El Abbas and said to
him, "O king, what is it thou regrettest with this exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth, who gave us the rubies?"
"Assuredly," answered she; and he said, "Yonder youths, who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his father King El Aziz, lord
of Yemen, hath pitched his camp in the Green Meadow; for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his troops is [four-and-]
twenty thousand men." [Then he went out from her], and when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had compassion on his case and sent
after him, counselling him to send for the mamelukes and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..10. Women's Craft cxcv-cc.When King
Shehriyar heard his brother's words, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and said, "Verily, this is what I had wished, O my brother. So praised be
God who hath brought about union between us!" Then he sent after the Cadis and learned men and captains and notables, and they married the two
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brothers to the two sisters. The contracts were drawn up and the two kings bestowed dresses of honour of silk and satin on those who were present,
whilst the city was decorated and the festivities were renewed. The king commanded each amir and vizier and chamberlain and deputy to decorate
his palace and the folk of the city rejoiced in the presage of happiness and content. Moreover, King Shehriyar bade slaughter sheep and get up
kitchens and made bride-feasts and fed all comers, high and low..? ? ? ? ? Beard of the old he-goat, the one-eyed, what shall be My saying of a
knave, his fashion and degree?.When Tuhfeh heard this, she fell to weeping and wailing and said, 'By Allah, nought irketh me save separation from
my lord Er Reshid; but, when I am dead, let the world be ruined after me.' And she doubted not in herself but that she was lost without recourse.
Then Meimoun set forth with his army and departed in quest of the hosts [of the Jinn], leaving none in the palace save his daughter Jemreh and
Tuhfeh and an Afrit who was dear unto him. They fared on till they met with the army of Es Shisban; and when the two hosts came face to face,
they fell upon each other and fought a passing sore battle. After awhile, Es Shisban's troops began to give back, and when Meimoun saw them do
thus, he despised them and made sure of victory over them..3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad xxviii.One day, there came a ship and in
it a merchant from their own country, who knew them and rejoiced in them with an exceeding joy and clad them in goodly apparel. Moreover, he
acquainted them with the manner of the treachery that had been practised upon them and counselled them to return to their own land, they and he
with whom they had made friends, (254) assuring them that God the Most High would restore them to their former estate. So the king returned and
the folk joined themselves to him and he fell upon his brother and his vizier and took them and clapped them in prison..Now the magistrate knew of
the theft of the pearls; so he bade clap the merchant in prison. Accordingly they imprisoned him and flogged him, and he abode in the prison a
whole year, till, by the ordinance of God the Most High, the Master of Police arrested one of the divers aforesaid and imprisoned him in the prison
where the merchant lay. He saw the latter and knowing him, questioned him of his case; whereupon he told them his story and that which had
befallen him, and the diver marvelled at the sorriness of his luck. So, when he came forth of the prison, he acquainted the Sultan with the
merchant's case and told him that it was he who had given him the pearls. The Sultan bade bring him forth of the prison and questioned him of his
story, whereupon he told him all that had befallen him and the Sultan pitied him and assigned him a lodging in his own palace, together with an
allowance for his living..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, but that I trusted that I should meet you again, Your camel-leader to parting had summoned you in
vain!.163. Abdallah the Fisherman and Abdallah the Merman dccccxl.[When] Hudheifeh [saw him], he cried out to him, saying, "Haste thee not, O
youth! Who art thou of the folk?" And he answered, "I am Saad [ibn] el Wakidi, commander of the host of King Ins, and but that thou vauntedst
thyself in challenging me, I had not come forth to thee; for that thou art not of my peers neither art counted equal to me in prowess and canst not
avail against my onslaught. Wherefore prepare thee for departure, (73) seeing that there abideth but a little of thy life." When Hudheifeh heard this
his speech, he threw himself backward, (74) as if in mockery of him, whereat El Abbas was wroth and called out to him, saying, "O Hudheifeh,
guard thyself against me." Then he rushed upon him, as he were a swooper of the Jinn, (75) and Hudheifeh met him and they wheeled about a long
while..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.Then Ishac went forth of the barrack and overtook Er Reshid [who had foregone
him]; and they walked till they came to their [landing-]place, where they embarked in the boat and fared on to Theghr el Khanekah. (177) As for
the slave-dealer, he sent the damsel to the house of Ishac en Nedim, whose slave-girls took her and carried her to the bath. Then each damsel gave
her somewhat of her apparel and they decked her with earrings and bracelets, so that she redoubled in beauty and became as she were the moon on
the night of its full. When Ishac returned home from the Khalifs palace, Tuhfeh rose to him and kissed his hand; and he saw that which the
slave-girls had done with her and thanked them therefor and said to them, 'Let her be in the house of instruction and bring her instruments of music,
and if she be apt unto singing, teach her; and may God the Most High vouchsafe her health and weal!' So there passed over her three months, what
while she abode with him in the house of instruction, and they brought her the instruments of music. Moreover, as time went on, she was
vouchsafed health and soundness and her beauty waxed many times greater than before and her pallor was changed to white and red, so that she
became a ravishment to all who looked on her..By Allah, come ye forth to me, for lo, I'm come to you I May he who's wronged the victory get and
God defend the right! (70).? ? ? ? ? In her revolving scheme, to bitter sweetness still Succeeds and things become straight, after crookedness..When
it was the fourth day, the fourth vizier, whose name was Zoushad, made his appearance and prostrating himself to the king, said to him, "O king,
suffer not the talk of yonder youth to delude thee, for that he is not a truth-teller. So long as he abideth on life, the folk will not give over talking
nor will thy heart cease to be occupied with him." "By Allah," cried the king, "thou sayst sooth and I will cause fetch him this day and slay him
before me." Then he commanded to bring the youth; so they brought him in shackles and he said to him, "Out on thee! Thinkest thou to appease my
heart with thy prate, whereby the days are spent in talk? I mean to slay thee this day and be quit of thee." "O king," answered the youth, "it is in thy
power to slay me whensoever thou wilt, but haste is of the fashion of the base and patience of that of the noble. If thou put me to death, thou wilt
repent, and if thou desire to bring me back to life, thou wilt not be able thereunto. Indeed, whoso acteth hastily in an affair, there befalleth him what
befell Bihzad, son of the king." Quoth the king, "And what is his story?" "O king," replied the young treasurer,.Then they attired Dinarzad in a
dress of blue brocade and she became as she were the full moon, whenas it shineth forth. So they displayed her in this, for the first dress, before
King Shahzeman, who rejoiced in her and well-nigh took leave of his wits for longing and amorous desire; yea, he was distraught with love for her,
whenas he saw her, for, indeed, she was as saith of her one of her describers in the following verses:.Therewithal he ordered her a handsome house
and bade furnish it with carpets and other furniture and vessels of choice and commanded that all she needed should be given her. This was done
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during the rest of the day, and when the night came, she despatched the eunuch with the mule and a suit of clothes, to fetch Noureddin from the
Muezzin's lodging. So the young man donned the clothes and mounting; rode to the house, where he abode in luxury and delight a full-told month,
what while she solaced him with four things, to wit, the eating of fowls and the drinking of wine and the lying upon brocade and the entering the
bath after copulation. Moreover, she brought him six suits of clothes and fell to changing his apparel day by day; nor was the appointed time
accomplished ere his beauty returned to him and his goodliness; nay, his charms waxed tenfold and he became a ravishment to all who looked on
him..? ? ? ? ? "My soul be thy ransom,"quoth I,"for thy grace! Indeed, to the oath that thou swor'st thou wast true.".13. Seif el Mulouk and Bediya
el Jemal ccxci.We abode thus till the setting-in of the time of mid-afternoon, when she said, "Needs must I wash before I go." Quoth I, "Get water
wherewithal we may wash," and pulled out from my pocket about a score of dirhems, thinking to give them to her; but she said, "I seek refuge with
God!" and brought out of her pocket a handful of silver, saying, "But for destiny and that God hath caused the love of thee fall into my heart, there
had not happened that which hath happened." Quoth I, "Take this in requital of that which thou hast spent;" and she said, "O my lord, by and by,
whenas companionship is prolonged between us, thou wilt see if the like of me looketh unto money and gain or no." Then she took a pitcher of
water and going into the lavatory, washed (111) and presently coming forth, prayed and craved pardon of God the Most High for that which she
had done..?STORY OF THE FULLER AND HIS WIFE..When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her, "Well done, O
damsel! Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth damsel, who
was a Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and sang the
following verses:.David and Solomon, i. 275..? ? ? ? ? Yea, all my passion and desire and love-longing in verse, As pearls in goodly order strung it
were, I did enshrine..Damascus is all gardens decked for the pleasance of the eyes, iii. 9..Presently, she heard a blowing behind her; so she turned
and behold, a head without a body and with eyes slit endlong; it was of the bigness of an elephant's head and bigger and had a mouth as it were an
oven and projecting tusks, as they were grapnels, and hair that trailed upon the earth. So Tuhfeh said, 'I take refuge with God from Satan the
Stoned!' and recited the Two Amulets; (217) what while the head drew near her and said to her, 'Peace be upon thee, O princess of Jinn and men
and unique pearl of her age and her time! May God still continue thee on life, for all the lapsing of the days, and reunite thee with thy lord the
Imam!' (218) 'And upon thee be peace,' answered she, 'O thou whose like I have not seen among the Jinn!' Quoth the head, 'We are a people who
avail not to change their favours and we are called ghouls. The folk summon us to their presence, but we may not present ourselves before them
[without leave]. As for me, I have gotten leave of the Sheikh Aboultawaif to present myself before thee and I desire of thy favour that thou sing me
a song, so I may go to thy palace and question its haunters (219) concerning the plight of thy lord after thee and return to thee; and know, O Tuhfet
es Sudour, that between thee and thy lord is a distance of fifty years' journey to the diligent traveller.' 'Indeed,' rejoined Tuhfeh, 'thou grievest me
[for him] between whom and me is fifty years' journey. And the head said to her, 'Be of good heart and cheerful eye, for the kings of the Jinn will
restore thee to him in less than the twinkling of an eye.' Quoth she,' I will sing thee an hundred songs, so thou wilt bring me news of my lord and
that which hath befallen him after me.' And the head answered, saying, 'Do thou favour me and sing me a song, so I may go to thy lord and bring
thee news of him, for that I desire, before I go, to hear thy voice, so haply my thirst (220) may be quenched.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang
the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Calender's Story liii.When it was eventide, the king summoned the vizier and sought of him the story of
the King and the Tither, and he said, "Know, O king, that.It befell, after this, that a man was slain in Abou Sabir's village; wherefore the Sultan
caused plunder the village, and they plundered the headman's goods with the rest So his wife said to him, 'All the Sultan's officers know thee; so do
thou prefer thy plaint to the king, that he may cause thy beasts to be restored to thee.' But he said to her, 'O woman, said I not to thee that he who
doth evil shall suffer it? Indeed, the king hath done evil, and he shall suffer [the consequences of] his deed, for whoso taketh the goods of the folk,
needs must his goods be taken.' A man of his neighbours heard his speech, and he was an envier of his; so he went to the Sultan and acquainted him
therewith, whereupon he sent and plundered all [the rest of] his goods and drove him forth from the village, and his wife [and children] with him.
So they went wandering in the desert and his wife said to him, 'All that hath befallen us cometh of thy slothfulness in affairs and thy default.' But he
said to her, 'Have patience, for the issue of patience is good.'.As for Zubeideh, she went in to the Khalif and talked with him awhile; then she fell to
kissing him between the eyes and on his hand and asked him that which she had promised Sitt el Milah, saying, "O Commander of the Faithful, I
doubt me her lord is not found in this world; but, if she go about in quest of him and find him not, her hopes will be cut off and her mind will be set
at rest and she will sport and laugh; for that, what while she abideth in hope, she will never cease from her frowardness." And she gave not over
cajoling him till he gave Sitt el Milah leave to go forth and make search for her lord a month's space and ordered her an eunuch to attend her and
bade the paymaster [of the household] give her all she needed, were it a thousand dirhems a day or more. So the Lady Zubeideh arose and returning
to her palace, sent for Sitt el Milah and acquainted her with that which had passed [between herself and the Khalif]; whereupon she kissed her hand
and thanked her and called down blessings on her..? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story cxxix.O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at
my ill, ii. 101..When she had made an end of her song, all who were in the assembly wept for the daintiness of her speech and the sweetness of her
voice and El Abbas said to her, "Well done, O Merziyeh I Indeed, thou confoundest the wits with the goodliness of thy verses and the elegance of
thy speech." All this while Shefikeh abode gazing upon her, and when she beheld El Abbas his slave-girls and considered the goodliness of their
apparel and the nimbleness of their wits and the elegance of their speech, her reason was confounded. Then she sought leave of El Abbas and
histoire-de-france-pendant-les-dix-huitiime-siicle-vol-1.pdf
Page 8/12

Histoire De France Pendant Les Dix Huitiime Siicle Vol 1

returning to her mistress Mariyeh, without letter or answer, acquainted her with his case and that wherein he was of puissance and delight and
majesty and venerance and loftiness of rank. Moreover, she told her what she had seen of the slave-girls and their circumstance and that which they
had said and how they had made El Abbas desireful of returning to his own country by the recitation of verses to the sound of the strings..Now
there was in the house a fair singing-girl and when she saw the singer pinioned and bound to the tree, she waited till the Persian lay down on his
couch, when she arose and going to the singer, fell to condoling with him over what had betided him and ogling him and handling his yard and
rubbing it, till it rose on end. Then said she to him, 'Do thou swive me and I will loose thy bonds, lest he return and beat thee again; for he
purposeth thee evil.' Quoth he, 'Loose me and I will do.' But she said, 'I fear that, [if I loose thee], thou wilt not do. But I will do, and thou standing;
and when I have done, I will loose thee.' So saying, she pulled up her clothes and sitting down on the singer's yard, fell to going and coming..? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ? ? Until they left my heart on fire without allay..68. Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel dcliii."Forget him," quoth my censurers,
"forget him; what is he?" iii. 42..Then she returned home, troubled and careful; and when her husband saw her on this wise, he questioned her of
her case and she said to him, 'Verily, my breast is straitened by reason of thee and of the simpleness of thine intent. Straitness liketh me not and
thou in thy [present] craft gaiuest nought; so either do thou seek out a craft other than this or pay me my due (17) and let me go my way.' Her
husband chid her for this and admonished her; (18) but she would not be turned from her intent and said to him, 'Go forth and watch yonder
physician how he doth and leam from him what he saith.' Quoth he, 'Let not thy heart be troubled: I will go every day to the physician's
assembly.'.? ? ? ? ? How long shall I, in weariness, for this estrangement pine, What while the spies of severance (106) do watch me all the
night?.Now I had questioned her of her name and she answered, "My name is Rihaneh," and described to me her dwelling-place. When I saw her
make the ablution, I said in myself, "This woman doth on this wise, and shall I not do the like of her?" Then said I to her, "Belike thou wilt seek us
another pitcher of water?" So she went out to the housekeeper and said to her, "Take this para and fetch us water therewith, so we may wash the
flags withal." Accordingly, the housekeeper brought two pitchers of water and I took one of them and giving her my clothes, entered the lavatory
and washed..When the king heard these words, he abode in perplexity and said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his
affair, for the day draweth to an end and I mean to put him to death on exemplary wise, and [to-morrow] we will do with him that which he
meriteth.".Thief and the Woman, The, i. 278.? ? ? ? ? For no hand is there but the hand of God is over it And no oppressor but shall be with worse
than he opprest..? ? ? ? ? p. The Foxes and the Wolf dcxxx.? ? ? ? ? Most like a wand of emerald my shape it is, trow I; Amongst the fragrant
flow'rets there's none with me can vie..So each of them went up to the [supposed] dead man and dealt him nigh upon a hundred blows, exclaiming
the while, one, 'This is for (45) my father!' and another, 'This is for my grandfather!' whilst a third said, 'This is for my brother!' and a fourth, 'This
is for my mother!' And they gave not over taking turns at him and beating him, till they were weary, what while El Merouzi stood laughing and
saying in himself, 'It is not I alone who have entered into sin against him. There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the
Supreme!'.When the king heard these tidings of Aamir, he sent for him and let bring him before him; and when he entered his presence, he kissed
the earth and saluted and showed forth his breeding and greeted him with the goodliest of compliments. The king bade him raise his head and
questioned him of his lord El Abbas; whereupon he acquainted him with his tidings and told him that which had betided him with King Zuheir and
of the army that was become at his commandment and of the spoil that he had gotten. Moreover, he gave him to know that El Abbas was coming
on the morrow, and with him more than fifty thousand cavaliers, obedient to his commandment. When the king heard his speech, he bade decorate
Baghdad and commanded [the inhabitants] to equip themselves with the richest of their apparel, in honour of the coming of El Abbas. Moreover,
he sent to give King El Aziz the glad tidings of his son's return and acquainted him with that which he had heard from the prince's servant..Queen
Shuaaeh was moved to exceeding delight and emptying her cup, gave Tuhfeh an hundred thousand dinars. Then arose Iblis (may God curse him!)
and said, 'Verily, the dawn gleameth.' Whereupon the folk arose and disappeared, all of them, and there abode not one of them save Tuhfeh, who
went forth to the garden and entering the bath, made her ablutions and prayed that which had escaped her of prayers. Then she sat down and when
the sun rose, behold, there came up to her near an hundred thousand green birds; the branches of the trees were filled with their multitudes and they
warbled in various voices, whilst Tuhfeh marvelled at their fashion. Presently, up came eunuchs, bearing a throne of gold, set with pearls and
jewels and jacinths white and red and having four steps of gold, together with many carpets of silk and brocade and Egyptian cloth of silk welted
with gold. These latter they spread amiddleward the garden and setting up the throne thereon, perfumed the place with virgin musk and aloes and
ambergris..Fortune its arrows all, through him I love, let fly, iii. 31..99. The History of Gherib and his brother Agib dcxcviii.25. Maan ben Zaideh
and the Bedouin cclxxi.60. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose-in-bud ccclxxi.Meanwhile, the people of the city rejoiced and were glad
and blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed and that the king had not put her to death and exulting in that, [as they
deemed,] he had turned [from his purpose] and would never again burden himself with blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of the city.
Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still more extraordinary story, and on the fifth night she told him anecdotes of kings and viziers and
notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and nights, what while the king still said in himself, 'When I have heard the end
of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in wonder and admiration. Moreover, the folk of the provinces and cities heard of
this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from that which he had imposed upon himself and had renounced his heresy,
wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up their abode therein, after they had departed thence; yea, they were constant
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in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that his present case; and this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which my
friend related to me."
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